Guilford A Better Chance

Spring 2016 Newsletter





Another school year has come and gone for our A Better Chance scholars. This one, according to them, seemed both especially difficult and fun. The scholars made many new memories together and enjoyed participating in activities at school and in the community. Most notably, all six of our scholars were a part of Guilford High School's production of *West Side Story*, doing everything from singing and dancing to painting scenery and taking tickets. Our scholars continue to pursue their passions and refine their skills— Katrina Green was recently inducted into the Spanish Honors Society, and both Jada Allison and Dorcas Saka were inducted into the International Thespian Society. We can't wait to see what the future holds for these talented and well-rounded young women.

Sumaiyah Lee, a 15-year-old freshman from Harlem, New York, says she had an amazing first year in the Guilford ABC program. Her favorite memory by far was performing as a "Shark" in GHS' West Side Story production. She looks forward to continuing to explore extracurricular activities next year, by playing a sport. This summer, Sumaiyah anticipates spending time with her friends and enjoying the (very) warm weather in Houston with her mom.

Abigail Estrada, also 15-years-old and from Bridgeport, CT, says she has similarly happy memories of her year in Guilford ABC. Her favorite part of the whole year was getting her first homerun in her very first game as a member of GHS' softball team. This summer she will attend The Center for Creative Youth at Wesleyan in a summer program for singing and will also take a beach vacation with her family.

Jada Allison, a 15-year-old sophomore from Brooklyn, New York, had a great year. A favorite memory of hers was the first time she performed with the GHS Dance Team at a basketball game. This summer, she plans to go on college tours, meet new people, reunite with friends, and celebrate her sweet sixteen. Next year, she looks forward to further bonding with the other scholars and tackling the challenges of her junior year.

Dorcas Saka, a 15-year-old sophomore from Harlem, New York, really enjoyed this school year. Her favorite memories included when Guilford ABC interacted with other ABC houses in CT, claiming that it was fun and refreshing to meet other students "going through the same process." This summer she will do some traveling, and next year she looks forward to her new classes, especially AP Biology.

Katrina Green, a 16-year-old junior from Bridgeport, CT, can hardly believe that the year is already over! She really enjoyed spending time with the other scholars and volunteering as an art assistant at Yale-New Haven hospital. This summer, she will be traveling to Peru through the Experiment in International Learning program. Katrina has bittersweet feelings about starting her senior year at GHS, but also is excited for college and ready to make another year of memories.

Rebekah Calderon, a 17-year-old junior from Bridgeport, CT, has good feelings about the school year. She loved spending time with the other scholars and performing in GHS' West Side Story. She says the experience reminded her how much she loves the arts. This summer she is attending The Center for Creative Youth summer program at Wesleyan University. Rebekah is excited for senior year and can't wait to enjoy special moments with GHS classmates.

Dwight Hall at Yale comes to Guilford ABC

Dwight Hall at Yale, the largest campus-based student-run service organization in the country, now sends six Yale students to work with Guilford ABC scholars every week, thanks to the inspiration of former ABC board member, John Mele.

Samantha Brown, Yale Class of 2017, arranged for six Yale freshmen and sophomore girls to become tutors and mentors to Guilford ABC's six scholars.



The Yale students come to the ABC house two nights a week to help with academics, answer questions and form friendships..

Katrina Green, speaking on behalf of the ABC scholars said, "The Yale girls have been such a wonderful addition to our life in Guilford. They are lively, interesting and really smart, and their personalities are to die for!"

This sentiment is shared by the Yale stu-

dents, each of whom volunteers her time one night a week during the school year. Micah Mingo, Yale Class of 2018, said "I love working with the Guilford ABC girls who are sweet-natured, intelligent, funny, and not afraid to be themselves. I love the opportunity to tutor and mentor high school students so that I can tell them what I wished I had known at that age!"

Marianna Cuomo Maier, Yale Class of 2019, added "Volunteering at the Guilford ABC House is an enriching experience for all of us. Beyond helping with homework assignments, we also have conversations about their experiences at school and offer older-sister-type advice. The relationships I've developed with the ABC girls have really enhanced my college experience."

Fiscal Fitness Seminar

In May, thanks to a donation from Guilford Savings Bank, Guilford ABC was able to offer a two-part Fiscal Fitness seminar on two Sunday afternoons to our scholars and those from Madison's ABC house. The program, which touched on budgeting,



Scholars of Guilford ABC and Madison ABC

bank accounts, credit cards, debt, and other financial basics was led by Gary MacElhiney, the husband of GABC board member Kathy MacElhiney.

The meetings were held at the Guilford ABC House and each was followed by lots of food and socializing. Many thanks to Kathy and Gary MacElhiney for organizing and implementing informative program, and to GSB for funding it.

Guilford ABC Program P.O. Box 140 Guilford. CT 06437

Board of Directors 2016-2017

President: Barbara A. Pine Vice-President: Charlene Blake Treasurer: Peter Dickinson Secretary: Marie Berry Cynthia Banks Sarah Blanton Laurie Bourgoin Michael Brown Anne Corkle-Lindeman Melissa Dayton Sue de Palma Connie Dickinson **Bob Leary** Kathleen MacElhiney Tobie Meisel Laura Noonan Patty Penman Lisa Rogers Linda Sanacora Winnie Seibert Jennifer Willcox Judith Wright

ABC House Staff

Resident Director: Lisa Brady
Resident Advisor: Daniele Dickerson
Cook: Jeanne Mele
Tutors: Amanda Sweeney,
Yale Center for Public Service
and Social Justice

Host Families

Pam & Martin Glasser Karen & Phil Goldberg Cynthia Raffa Pam Crair & Michael Peterson Denise Paley & Eric Tibere Amy & Steve Shelton

Advisory Board

Cheryl Barbour
Claudia Buzzi
Helen Carlson
Peter Dickinson
Carol Grave
Gwen Gunn
Kaaren Janssen
Marie Landry
Mark Mackowiak
Renee McIntyre
Marcia Myhre
Richard Porter
Naralys Sinanis
Barbara Solomon
Carol Wright

www.guilfordabc.org

Morris "Mo" Pleasure to return for GABC Benefit Concert



Celebrated musician

Morris "Mo" Pleasure will be returning
to Guilford on Saturday, October 22,
2016 to lead a night of music and
magic benefitting Guilford ABC.

GABC Thanks St. John's Episcopal Church in North Guilford for its fundraising efforts and generous donation to our

program.



GABC President Barbara Pine, with Eileen Hajnal and Rev. Maureen Peitier-Lederman of St. John's Episcopal Church

Thank you for your generosity!

Guilford ABC gratefully acknowledges our Annual Fund Donors:

Anonymous (6), Deborah Abbott, Judith & Ronald Ablow, Barbara & Roger Adams, Anne & George K. Aghajanian, Joan Alfiero & David Eilbott, Mary Oliver Alsop, Joan Ames & Asa Berkowitz, Barbara & Richard Angle, Dale Ann & Lee Applebaum, Nancy Aronson & Mark Herring, Nancy L. & Ronald J. Bailey, Linda L. & Carl A. Balestracci, Jr., Virginia & Charles Baltay, Cheryl Barbour, Mary & Roger Barnes, Diane & Michael Beemer, Marie & Steven Berry, Barbara J. & Albert B. Bishop, Jane D. & Charles E. Bishop, Nancy & Jonathan Bishop, Charlene & Robert Blake, Leonor G. & Kent B. Bloomer, Katy & William M. Bloss, Susan C. & Lawrence J. Bonora, Laurie & Rick, Bourgoin, Deirdre F. & Theodore E. Braun, Shelley M. & Garry D. Brewer, Margaret Mary Britt & Louis Ethan King, Edith & Howard Brown, Eva & Michael Brown, Susan S. & Herbert A. Burstein, Allee & Jeff Burt, Claudia Buzzi & Pietro DeCamilli, Nancy & Robert A. Cairns, Georgeanne R. Campaigne, Helen M. & David A. Carlson, Kelly Carr, Caroline T. & W. Knox Chandler, John Cianciolo, Shannon Clarkson, Dorothy L. Cochrane & Michael F. Bower, Eric J. Cohen, Penelope & Ira Colby, Nancy & E. Scott Conover, Patricia Corradino, Jean A. & Edward R. Courtney, Jr., Jennifer Cox & Jennifer Osowiecki, Catherine & John Crawford, Julia Cron & James Lai, JoMarie Cruz, Sheryl Culotta, Joan C. & Richard J. Cuomo, Charlotte G. Currier, Ernestine & Ronald Cwik, Leslie Dayton, Melissa Dayton, Marlene DeSanto, Andrea & Phillip Dickey, Connie & Peter Dickinson, Christine Dokkojtwros & David Stein, Jacqueline B. & Millard B. Dorwin III, Barbara & Stephen Dudley, Lois Dudley, Raymond L. Dudley, Mary Lee Duff, Linda H. Duncan, Ellen & Michael H. Ebert, Andrew Eder, Audrey J. & Douglas H. Eisenlohr, Janet R. & Richard Emanuel, Ann D. Erda, Gail C. & William W. Etter, Barber Everett, Eva & Martin Ewing, Carrie M. & Louis Federici, Natalie & Leonard Feingold, Richard C. Ferguson, Susan & Timothy Flood, Harald G. Foellmer, Robin Spath & Richard Fonte, Landa & Jefferson Freeman, Margaret & William Fusco, Betsy A. Garland, Mary Geiger & Frederick Vogt, Simone B. & Brian D. Gell, Joseph M. Gertner, Karen & Philip Goldberg, Carolyn Grave, Ellie & Barry Green, Helen W. Greene, Kathryn Greene, Jean & Richard Gresham, Elizabeth Gribble & Douglas Baldwin, David C. Grigsby, Karen E. Grimmell, Mary Louise & Richard L. Gross, Gwendolyn Gunn & Norman Marshall, Martha P. & Frederick D. Haeseler, Anne Hartford & Thomas Beggins, Helping Hands Foundation, B. Joan & Dennis F. Hickey, Bente & Walter J. Hierholzer, Jr., Cynthia Hirni & Robert Raines, Merle R. Hornstein, Yvette & Richard Howard, Kate & Jeff Hutchins, Lynne Hyman & Caird Forbes-Cockell, Diana L. Insolio & Corwin John P., Susan & John Ireland, Susan & David Jacobson, Amy & David Jaffe, Kaaren Janssen, Elizabeth B. & Samuel R. Jelley, Nadine & Richard Jerbi, Leslie F. & Kevin B. Johnston, Shanta E. & Cyrus R. Kapadia, Kristi & Frank Keil, Jean R. Kelley, Margaret & James Kenefick, Mary Jo Kestner & Russell Campaigne, David W. Knapp, Judy & Vaughn Knowles, James Kohn, Wendy E. Kravitz, Gary LaChance, Melissa & Steven Lamoreaux, Marie Landry & Peter Aronson, Renee & Robert Leary, Kate F. & William W. Lee, Sara B. Leighton, Julie Lesch, Elana S. & Robert A. Levine, Roseann Linton, Marjorie Lipshez-Shapiro & Harold Shapiro, Lindalea Ludwick, Kathleen & Gary MacElhiney, Gretchen M. MacKenzie, Holly & Ken MacKenzie, J. Thomas Macy, Martha & Terry Maguire, Anne du Breuil & Fred Markham, Jane & Joseph Marshall, Marge & Robert Mattson, Jamie P. & Thomas R. McCauley, Susan & Brian McGlone, Mary McHale & Jonathan Silbert, Jennifer & Michael McNiff, Cheryl H. McPherson, Tobie & Michael Meisel, Jeanne & John Mele Jr., Nancy Meneely, Patricia R & J. Edward Meyer, Anita & Joseph Milano, Virginia K. Miller, Mary Jane Minkin & Steve Pincus, Charles Mitchell, Gitta & Robert Morris, Charlotte Mousch, Joanna Le Van & Lawrence M. Noble, North Guilford Congregational Church, Liz & David Nowak, Barbara & Joseph Nugent, Estelle B. & Paul B. Nussbaum, Robert B. Oppel, Sarah C. & Allen L. Oshana, Sally & Robert O'Such, Kathryn Ott & Brian Hill, Toni & Peter Page, Wendy & Eric Pamer, Gail & Michael Pappas, Elizabeth R. Pasieka, Inge-Lise Pauzano, Tammy & Gerald Pawlik, Patty & David Penman, Barbara Pine & Lawrence Dowler, Ruth & Anthony Pinto, Joan P. Platner, Kim Pompey, Stephanie J. & Richard D. Porter, Mary Jane Potter, Rosemary Renda, Debbie & Jeff Robinson, Lisa & Michael Rogers, Pauline & Stanley Roth, Elizabeth B. & Richard L. Rubin, Sandra Ruoff, Barbara K. Ryden, Ganiyat Saka, Linda & Gerard Sanacora, Elizabeth A.D. & Albert M. Santini, Susan & Russell R. Santora, Paul D. Sapiro, Boynton Schmitt, Winifred & Edward Seibert, Diane & Alan Sholomskas, Joan D. & John R. Shrewsbury, Pamela & Bruce Simonds, Lois Smith & Greg Seaman, Margaret Smith, Veronica & Dieter Soell, Stephanie Spangler & Robert Shulman, Colleen Stankewich, Shulamit & Raymon Sterman, Daphne & John Stitt Diana Stovall, Angelina Strano & Boris Mizhen, Judith D. & John J. Sullivan, Melissa & Timothy Sullivan, Rosemary & J. Michael Sulzbach, William J. Summa, Barbara Syah, LeMoyne & Benjamin Sylvester, Susan & Peter Tattersall, Linda & Lee S. Titus, Claudia Urry & Andrew Szymkowiak, Maryann & Anthony Valentino, Linda & Alfred R. Vigorito, Linda A. Waldman & Howard F. Sommer, Mary Wallace, Diane E. & Glenn A. Warr, Suzanne S. & Timothy F. Waters, Linda & Jeffrey Weber, Pamela & William Welch, Kathleen & Robert White, Jennifer Willcox & Donald Johnson, Bonnie & Thomas Williams, Carol V. & Fred S. Wright





Guilford ABC, Inc. P.O. Box 140 Guilford, CT 06437

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Guilford A Better Chance thanks its Community Sponsors:

Corporate Sponsor

The Guilford Savings Bank

Community Sponsors

The Estate of Milton S. Marcus Charitable Gift Fund
The Guilford Community Fund
The Guilford Foundation
The Guilford Newcomers' Club
The Guilford Civic Women's Club
The Community Foundation for Greater New Haven
Lenny and Joe's Fish Tale
The M.J. Petretto Foundation

Community Supporters

American Carting Company/Richard Morrow
Ellen Levine Ebert, Portrait Photography
Page's Hardware
The Greene Gallery
Mix Design Store

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS!

Hole in the Wall

Guilford's oldest and only not-for-profit consignment and resale shop, operates solely for the benefit of Guilford's ABC program. For its many regular and loyal customers, Hole in the Wall is recognized for offering amazing values and legendary service in a warm and welcoming environment. ABC Scholars help out in the store on weekends during the school year.

Hole in the Wall is located at 35 Boston Street, across from the Guilford Savings Bank. It is open seven days a week: Monday-Friday 10 -5; Saturday 10-4; and Sunday 12-4.

Donations are accepted daily; for a consignment appointment, call the shop at 203-453-2088.

